
MCC School Kit Collection—Aug 27 
Notebooks and pencils are treasures for families who 
struggle to afford basic school supplies. Mennonite Central 
Committee (MCC) school kits often are requested after 
disasters and help bring normalcy to children whose families 
have been forced to flee their homes.  
  

Contents: NEW items only 
4 spiral or perforated notebooks (8½x 10½ inch and 70 sheets)  
8 unsharpened pencils 
1 ruler (flat, flexible plastic; indicating both 30cm and 12in) 

12 colored pencils (in packaging) 
1 large pencil eraser 
  

School supplies are on sale now and 
one kit of supplies could be purchased 
for under $5. Thank you for limiting 
your generosity to the items listed.   
  

Directions for making drawstring cloth bags can be found at 
http://mcc.org/get-involved/kits/school or on a printed sheet 
on the shelf below the literature boxes. 
  

Kits will be collected during the worship service on 
Sunday, August 27. Dorcas Circle will make and fill the 
cloth bags with our church donations. 

HMC College Student Partner Ministry 
We are again looking for individuals or families from the 
congregation to "partner" with college students from our 
church. Partnering with a student is supporting them by doing 
various things such as: praying for them during the school 
year, sending them notes of encouragement, attending one of 
their performances/sporting events, sending care packages, 
etc. to let the student know they are continuing to be cared 
about by Hesston Mennonite Church during this transition 
time in their life. Many partners from last year are continuing 
with their students in this next school year, but we still need 
about 8-10 additional individuals or families to volunteer 
so that each of our college students can be matched with 
someone! If you are interested, please contact Jen Smalley or 
the church office. 

Gifts Discernment 
Please consider who you might nominate for the role of 
church council vice chair. This person works closely with 
the personnel committee. Please send your nominations to 
Ken Rodgers, Gifts Discernment chair, or the church office.  
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Sunday School Teachers Needed! 
We are looking for children's Sunday School teachers. 

 

Pre-Kindergarten: 2 teachers and 2 assistants 
Kindergarten: 2 teachers 
1st-2nd grades: 2 teachers 

  

Please contact Carolyn Rychener (620-217-9562) or Rachel 
Yoder and help us fill these important positions by Sept. 1. 

More Kickball Fun! 
July 15th was another fun opportunity for some kickball!   
Hesston Mennonite pulled together 20 players that came out 
in support of New Hope Shelter on a Saturday morning in 
Newton.  Several games were played, and HMC took Second  
Place overall.  The teams’ spirits were as bright as their t-
shirts and Mike Lamb came outfitted in his best “Bill 
Murray” attire!  We are so grateful to those who came out to 
play and cheer, as well as individuals and Sunday School 
classes that financially supported this fundraiser through their 
money gifts, for not only the Kickball Tourney, but the Ice 
Cream Social as well.  We feel so blessed when we think of 
how many HMC members pray for and support this ministry 
with gifts of time and resources.  Please know many lives are 
touched every day, and many a new start has taken place 
because of this ministry!   THANK YOU!!! 

With deepest gratitude,  
Christy Brenneman, Kent Rychener, Lonnie Voth  

http://mcc.org/get-involved/kits/school


Elders Minutes 
July 20, 2017 
 

Our meeting was opened with prayer by Clayton 
Gladish.  Barb Kaufman led the devotions on lament, with 
resources from April Yamasaki and Soong-Chan 
Rah.  Especially in times of uncertainty it is good to 
acknowledge the reality of suffering.  Also it can be a 
necessary step toward petition and praise.  The Psalms and 
our Hymnal, a Worship Book are good sources to help 
express lament. 
 

The minutes from June 22, 2017 meeting were approved. 
 

Gordon Scoville presented his pastor’s report.  He is open to 
changing his transitional job description for the second half 
of his term.  Gordon’s vacation is July 29 to August 4. 
 

As our summer intern, Erika Byler attended the meeting.  She 
described new experiences in this role but finds them to be 
good.  She has focused on young adult activities, including 
Bible studies, potlucks, and game nights.  Sunday, July 23, at 
HMC, will be her first time preaching for a large group. 
 

Amy Nissley Stauffer reported the beginning of fall planning, 
particularly Shine.  She is desiring more ideas for fall 
Wednesday evening meetings.  Amy notes the ice cream 
social held July 16 was a success.  The Community series of 
worship themes will conclude in September.   
 

Clayton just returned from a visit to be with his 
family.  Other recent travel included the MYF convention, in 
Orlando, FL.  A sharing time is scheduled for July 30 during 
worship.  The process of renewing his visa is ahead of 
schedule and will soon require more documents to be sent. 
 

The Elders reviewed the letter composed by Church Council, 
to be distributed to the congregation.  Several edits were 
made and we agreed the letter could be e-mailed and placed 
in boxes after a positive response from church council 
members. 
 

As Gordon has completed the assessment process for our 
congregation, the remaining half of his time with us needs 
structure.  Together we discussed his participating as one of 
the pastoral team, focusing on preaching, pastoral care, and 
leading Sunday School class and other discussions. 
 

Our closing prayer was led by Jay Unruh. 
 

Present: Pastors Clayton Gladish, Gordon Scoville, and Amy 
Nissley Stauffer, Pastoral Intern Erika Byler and Elders Jim 
Brenneman, Barb Kaufman, Emily Miller, and Jay Unruh. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 
Barb Kaufman, Secretary to Elders 

Did You Know???  
 

¶ HMC Trivia: First IBM computer purchased in 1984.  
The August church Newsletter says, “This is a 
significant step forward for our church.  Stop by the 
church office to see this new acquisition and possibly 
observe it working.”  

 

¶ Oh, the things found on our 
church roof! If this is YOUR long-
lost, size 11 shoe, stop by the office 
today to claim!  

Council Minutes 
July 13, 2017 
 

Megan Smith called the meeting to order. 

Fellowship and Service Commission Report 

¶ This coming Sunday, July 16 will be the second annual 
ice cream social.  

¶ Jan Diller and Vicki Hoffman will be providing the food 
for South Central Conference at the end of July. 

Gifts Discernment Commission Report 

¶ The commission continues to work with persons to fill 
the two elder positions and the church vice chair 
position. 

Outreach Commission Report 

¶ There has been a request for Hesston Mennonite Church 
to host a “Circles of Hope” program in Hesston. It would 
be a 16 week session on Tuesday evenings. It would 
probably happen in the Education Hall with some food 
preparation involved. Peace Connections and the 
Hesston Community Foundation are partnering to try this 
in Hesston. Strong consensus from the council was given 
to move ahead with this. 

¶ Kelsay Gardiepy, Jen Smalley and Jasmine Stutzman 
have been working on the college student – congregation 
connection program which developed last year.  

Worship Commission Report 

¶ This summer worship commission has been trying some 
different ways of structuring worship. Please let 
members of the worship commission know how you 
have experienced these changes. 

Other Business 

¶ Reports from the Mennonite Church USA Conference in 
Orlando were given by Clayton Gladish, Erika Byler, 
and Ken Rodgers. 

¶ The kickball tournament was well and attended and well 
received.  There WILL be a second annual tournament! 

¶ South Central Conference will be held at Hesston 
Mennonite Church.  Delegates for HMC will be Clayton 
Gladish, Mitch Stutzman, and Laurel and Pat Miller. 

¶ There will be a pool party especially aimed at SHINE 
families, including those who may not regularly attend 
HMC. 

Recorder, Ken Rodgers  



Help with MCC Comforter Making 
MCC could use some help with a comforter-making event at 
Bethel College!  BC’s freshman class will do a few service 
projects during orientation including tying comforters. 
 

Can you help? 
a) Help with setup: Monday, August 21st, 1-5:00pm.  Help 

with pinning comforters and setting up stands. 
b) Help with the event: Tuesday, August 22, 9:15-11:15am. 

Persons are needed to instruct students on tying, keep an 
eye out for quality control, answer questions, etc. You can 
also tie comforters with the students! 

 
 

MCC is continuing to receive requests for comforters from 
our overseas partners—they are currently one of our most 
urgent needs.  Right now, our partners in North Korea have 
requested 3,000 comforters, Iraq has requested 7,350, 
Ukraine has requested 7,000, and Jordan has requested 5,000.  
This is important work that we are doing and it seems to go 
much more smoothly when it is a team-effort! 

Everence News 
Faith Manickam awarded scholarship—Congratulations 
to Faith Manickam, who was awarded an Everence College 
Scholarship for the 2017-2018 academic year. Faith plans to 
use this award to pursue a degree at Hesston College. A 
complete list of this year’s scholarship recipients and their 
photos are on the Everence website. Everence, a faith-based 
financial services organization, invests in the God-given 
talents of students through its annual scholarship program.  

 
Have you heard? Everence is moving to new offices in 
North Newton!  Finishing touches are now being made and 
we’ll be in our new building starting Aug. 21, 2017. 
Everence will now be located at 3179 N. Main St., North 
Newton – just north of the Mennonite Central Committee 
offices. Feel free to stop by anytime! Our phone numbers are 
the same: (316) 283-3800; (877) 467-7294. And for your 
convenience, we’re maintaining a satellite office at 
Schowalter Villa, 200 W. Cedar, Hesston – in addition to our 
Hutchinson office. 

Episcopal Migration Ministries 
At the end of 2015, the United Nations High Commissioner 
for Refugees reported that there are more than 65.3 million 
refugees, asylum seekers and internally displaced people 
worldwide- the highest level ever recorded. Of the 65.3 
million displaced, 21.3 million are refugees, over half of 
whom are children. These statistics are alarming in the fact 
that this many children are forced to flee their homes, risking 
their lives, missing out on a proper education, proper 
nutrition, and a chance at a meaningful future. The UNHCR 
estimates an average of 34,000 persons apply for refugee 
status every single day. To put this in context, the United 
States has recently capped the number of refugees arriving in 
the United States to 50,000 persons per year. In fact, at the 
current rates of resettlement, less than 1% of refugees will 
ever be resettled. At the end of June, despite this statistic, our 
current Administration halted all resettlement for 120 days to 
review the vetting process and ensure safety for all those 
living in the States. 
 

The United Nations has deemed this the largest humanitarian 
crisis since World War II. While the crisis in Syria has 
dominated the media, it is important to remember, hold in 
prayer, advocate for, and support refugee conflict zones 
across the globe-as well as the countries that host them.  
 

One way to get involved and show your support for 
refugee resettlement is by registering your Dillonôs 
Reward Card in the Community Rewards Program to 
send a portion of the money you spend on groceries to an 
agency that offers resettlement to some of the most 
vulnerable people in the world. To register your card, visit 
www.dillons.com and create an account. Then simply enroll 
in the Community Rewards Program under the 
COMMUNITY tab. You can either enter the organizational 
number (37623) or enter “Domestic Foreign Missionary 
Society DBA Episc’ in the search bar. Then use your Dillon’s 
Card or Alternate ID as usual at any Dillon’s checkout to 
raise funds to support this mission. It is a no-cost way to 
support the welcoming ministry of refugee resettlement. If 
you have any questions, please contact Kendra Alison at 
Episcopal Migration Ministries at (316)977-9276. 

Community read proposes a solution for water crisis. For 
the sixth year, Hesston College and the Hesston Public 
Library invite individuals and groups in the local 
communities to join students, faculty and staff for a 
community read during the fall 2017 semester. The book 
selection for the 2017 read is “Blue Revolution: Unmaking 
America’s Water Crisis” (2012, Beacon Press) by Cynthia 
Barnett.  
 

Barnett, an award-winning environmental journalist who 
teaches at the University of Florida (Gainsville), proposes 
that America needs a “blue revolution” comparable to the “go 
green” movement to address the use and abuse of water in the 
United States and around the world. The book examines a 
variety of perspectives and makes an argument for a “water 
ethic” with a call to action that reconnects individuals to their 
water.  
 

Barnett will visit the Hesston College campus for the annual 
Melva Kauffman Lecture Series to discuss themes in the 
book on Thursday, Nov. 2. Events for the day will include a 
morning talk with students, an afternoon presentation for the 
public at Dyck Arboretum of the Plains and an evening 
keynote address at Hesston Mennonite Church. 

Hesston Community Read 

Assistance Fund 
Nadine Friesen, former interim pastor at Hesston Mennonite 
Church, continues her recovery from a brain hemorrhage 
suffered on Christmas Eve.  You are invited to help with her 
ongoing living and medical expenses.  An account has been 
set up in her name at Central National Bank.  Thank you for 
your generosity and prayers on her behalf.  If you have 
further questions, please contact Friends of Nadine 
representatives, Cindi Roth—327-2202, or Bethany Schrag—
bethanyjoyschrag@gmail.com. 

http://www.dillons.com
mailto:bethanyjoyschrag@gmail.com
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Invitations 
¶ Come help Edna Willems (mother of Pam Hostetler) 

celebrate her 80th birthday at a come and go reception on 
Saturday August 12th from 2pm-4pm at the Garden 
Room at the Hesston Wellness Center. Cards would be 
appreciated, no gifts please. 

 
¶ Cory & Kelsay Rychener would like to invite their HMC 

church family to their Hesston wedding reception on 
Saturday, August 26, come and go from 2:00-5:00pm 
in the Hesston Mennonite Church community center. 

Bikers and Contributors Needed! 
The annual MCC Flatlander Bike 
Ride will be held on Saturday, 
September 16, originating at the 
Mennonite Central Committee 
offices in North Newton.  This 
year’s ride will raise funds for an 
MCC water development project in 
India.  Rides of approximately 35, 
45, and 65 miles, as well as a 

shorter family ride, are planned.  An informational brochure 
can be found on the church bulletin board or at mcc.org/get-
involved/events/mcc-flatlander-bicycle-ride.  Click the link 
to register.  Contributions for this MCC project from non-
bikers should be made payable to MCC with the memo 
“Flatlander Bike Ride” and sent to MCC, PO Box 235, North 
Newton, KS  67117. 

MCC Flatlander Bicycle Ride 

MCC Urgent Need 
Searching for an exciting way to serve? MCC is 
urgently searching for a Canner Operator, with CDL truck 
driving experience, to travel with the mobile cannery before 
the season begins in October. Canner Operators travel to 30 
different locations in the United States and Canada, canning 
meat, which is then sent around the world to hungry people. 
Come serve in this exciting way! Meet new people, and take 
advantage of experiences you’ll never forget. Contact John 
Hillegass at johnhillegass@mcc.org or (717) 859-1151 for 
more information. 

New Hope Shelter Current Needs 
New Hope Shelter is in need of the following items.  Items 
can be delivered to 900 W Broadway, Building 7 in Newton. 
 

Snack Items for Lunches 
Sliced Bread 

Lunch Meat and Sliced Cheese 
Men's & Women’s T-Shirts and Shorts (all sizes) 

 
Next Meals/Staffing dates for HMC: Aug. 30-Sept 2.  

Contact Jean Selzer if you can help provide a meal. 

Hesston Resource Center Needs 
Hello from the Hesston Resource Center, 
 

We are currently in need of the items listed below.  Keep in 
mind we sack groceries for each family towards the end of 
the month for the following month.   
 

We have seen an increase in families applying for assistance 
this past month.  We have 62 families that are receiving 
assistance on a regular basis.  We give 4 rolls of toilet paper, 
1 box of cereal, canned fruit, canned vegetables, a main dish 
item (like spaghetti noodles and spaghetti sauce, or noodles 
and canned tuna or chicken, etc), a side item or two, a dessert 
item in each sack.  We give larger quantities as the family 
size increases.   

Cereal 
Fruit (15 oz) 

Applesauce (24 oz) 
Peas 

Mixed vegetables 
Pasta Sauce (24 oz) 
Sloppy Joe sauce  

Canned pasta  
Pasta sides 

Suddenly salad 
Boxed gelatin mix (Jello) 

Boxed pudding mix 
Cookie mix (7.2 oz bags) 

Thank you so much for the support you give to the Hesston 
Resource Center. If anyone is interested in volunteering for 
2.5 hours each month, please call 327-2729. 

Thanks, Rae King 

Registration is open for the Womens/Girls Retreat (3rd 
grade and up) at Camp Mennoscah Sept. 8-10, with the 
theme "Together: Rooted and Reaching" with Barb Krehbiel 
Gehring, featured speaker. Schedules and registration forms 
are available to print at: mennowdc.org/calendar/ or below 
the literature boxes. We will celebrate 100 years of 
Mennonite Women organizations through stories and a hymn 
sing Friday evening. There will be no separate girls 
programming this year; girls should register for Saturday 
morning and afternoon activities and seminars.  

Women & Girls Retreat 

Newton Et Cetera Job Opening 
The Newton Et Cetera Shop is hiring a bilingual sorter/
receiver for 20-30 hours/week. The sorter/clerk receives and 
sorts donations, focusing on clothing; assists Spanish-
speaking customers and donors; and helps to translate written 
documents.  The full job description and applications are 
available at the store (619 N Main) or by sending an e-mail to  
generalmanager@newtonetceterashop.com. Applications are 
due Monday, August 14, 2017, and can be submitted in 
person to the general manager or by email. 

mailto:hesstonmc@hesstonmc.org
http://www.hesstonmc.org
http://www.mcc.org/get-involved/events/mcc-flatlander-bicycle-ride
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